THIS IS A DECISION PAPER.


Date:
April 27, 2006

To:
Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

From:
Richard Hughes, Ed.D, Superintendent
Subject:
JHHS diploma for Nicole Cabrera

Issue:

Nicole Cabrera, her family, and Bryan Todd, John Hardin High School principal, have requested that Nicole receive a diploma from John Hardin High School so that she may receive KEES scholarship monies that she earned in grades 9, 10, and 11 while she was a John Hardin student in excellent standing (GPA-3.9).  A letter from Mr. Todd is attached.  

Facts:

Nicole is currently completing her senior year in a DoD school in Korea and we understand that she is a student in good standing.  Under current regulations, a student who attends an accredited out-of-state or DoD school, may receive KEES monies earned as long as the current permanent address of the family is Kentucky.  The Cabrera family’s permanent address is Indiana.  Therefore, after Tanya Corder, counselor and Ron Bryan, associate superintendent conferred with Ms. Becky Gilpatrick at the Kentucky Higher Education Assistance Authority, the only provision for her to receive the KEES monies she has earned is for her to receive a diploma from a Hardin County School.

This is an unusual circumstance but one that we believe to be consistent with the intentions of the district and the KEES program.  We do not believe that Hardin County School graduation standards have been compromised in any way.  Nicole Cabrera was a student in excellent standing for three years at John Hardin and under other circumstances would have been eligible for the three years of KEES scholarship monies.  We believe it is justifiable under these circumstances to grant her a diploma from John Hardin High School.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the board of education allow John Hardin High School to award a diploma to Ms. Nicole Cabrera so that she may receive KEES scholarship monies that she earned while a student at John Hardin High School.

Recommended motion:

I move that the board of education allow John Hardin High School to award a diploma to Ms. Nicole Cabrera so that she may receive KEES scholarship monies that she earned while a student at John Hardin High School.

